Bridlington & District Civic Society

Bulletin No. 9 September 2025



As previously advised, our next public meeting on **Tuesday September** 9th at 7.30 PM is at a new venue. The closure of the North Bridlington Library meant we had to find a suitable location for both our September and October meetings. The location is **St John's Burlington Church Rooms**, 47-63 **St John Street**. The speaker will be Megan O'Mara from the East Riding of Yorkshire Council and the topic is the 'Building Conservation Team'.

The Society often refers to the Conservation Officer's advice when looking at planning applications, especially those referring to listed buildings, The more we know about how the Team works the more proficient we become in our ability to comment.

The Annual Subscription - £15.00 - is now due and can be paid at the above meeting.

Our next 'Civil Outing' will be to St Oswald's Church in Filey on October 27th at 1.30 PM. The church dates from the 12th and 13th centuries and is described by Pevsner as "easily the finest church in the north-east corner of the East Riding". There will be more details from Wendy Harrison nearer the time.

Heritage Open Days this year are Friday 12th to Sunday 21st September. The theme is Architecture. The magazine – Heritage Open Days East Riding – is now in circulation and there are seventeen events listed in it for Bridlington and Flamborough. Our Society will be in the Sewerby Room of the Leisure Centre, Promenade on Saturday September 13th, 10.30 to 14.30 where Hannah Stamp will also be hosting a family and children's activity using Minecraft software to create your own architecture. Details can be found on www.heritageopendays.org.uk.

Publicity

Thanks to Hannah Stamp and Steve Pratt we now have a tri-fold information sheet about who we are and what we do. You can pick up

one at our next meeting. They will be available at suitable locations and just in time for Heritage Open Day. We are grateful to the trio of Hannah, Steve and Wendy (banner) for their work in enabling our name and objectives to reach the wider public.

Planning

At the Executive Committee of September 2nd details of applications discussed follow: **78 Trinity Road** – Change of use from guest house to House of Multiple Occupancy for ecclesiastic community use. It was noted that there will be a priest permanently on the site. There would be no objection to this application. Neither would there be any objection to **58 Flamborough Road** – Change of use of office to mixed use of office at ground floor and single residential flat at first and second floor.

East Riding of Yorkshire Council have advised our Secretary that the Appeal against **Regent Residential Home** – Erection of in-loft third floor extension with alterations to create two in-loft self-catering apartments - has been dismissed.

From the September 1st Agenda of the Eastern Area Planning Sub-Committee: Approved - The Floral Pavilion, Royal Princes Parade – Erection of single storey extension and installation of glazed roof canopy to amusement arcade following removal of existing wall; Land North of Marton Dales, Jewison Lane, Sewerby – Change of use of garage/stable block to a dwelling with associated external alterations and increase in height of existing brick retaining wall on south eastern boundary to 1.4m high; New Manor House, School Lane, Rudston – Conversion of existing building to holiday let with associated works.

.

Referring to the theme for HOD there can be no finer example of it than our own Priory Church where there will be a range of children's and family focussed activities, exhibits and displays at varying times from Saturday the 13th to Saturday the 20th of September

The opinions expressed in this Bulletin are not necessarily those of the Committee or members.

Honorary Secretary - Mrs M Bell (01262 606981) Email mobo309@yahoo.co.uk bridlingtoncivicsociety.org.uk